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Next Board Meeting  
The next Board meeting  

will be Saturday,  
April 13th at   

Al’s garage, 9:30AM 

Dedicated to preserving and driving the 1928-1931 Model ‘A’ Ford since 1957 
 Torrance, California  

 

Technical Activities 
 
Saturday mornings.  
We meet from about  
9:30AM to noon to work on 
Model A projects.  
Bring your Model A by and 
we’ll work on it. 
Al’s Garage,  
907 Van Ness, Torrance 
CA  
   (in the alley) 

2016-2022 MARC   
Award of Continuing Excellence 
for Harbor Light newsletter. 

2020 MAFCA  
Newsletter of Merit 

    April 2024 

Next Club Meetings: 
The April meeting will be  

our regular date 
Friday, April 25th @7:30 PM 

 

The May meeting will be 
Friday, May 31st 

 

Harbor Club group shot (L)  and 

Raffle winners  
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 Looking forward to the Orange County Pancake 

breakfast. Always a fun event. Hope to have several cars 

from Harbor attend. Dennis will lead us (again) on surface 

streets to the event. (You can go on the freeway if you want. We will meet you 

there).  

 Had a great time at the safety meeting/pot luck/board meeting. It’s great to see how other maintain 

their cars and are always interested in safety upgrades. Thanks to all who helped make this happen. 

 Let’s support the “Relay for Life of Torrance” car show on Sunday, July 21st. All the registration money 

goes to the cancer Society’s “Fight Against Cancer”. Check with Dennis for more details. 

 Keep driving those As. That’s what this is all about!                      Dick 

A Note from  

Harbor President 

Dennis Simpson 

Editor’s Corner 
By Dick Wyckoff 

 The Second Gear Grind 

 
 Three months into 2024 (so soon?) and we are already having all kinds of fun and new 
adventures.  Numerous members attended the CCRG event in Clovis and I hear they had a great 
time. We also tried a new restaurant (to us) for Monday night dinner, Thai Dishes, great food and 
gracious owners. 
 
 I checked over the Town Sedan to ensure we would pass Cliff’s Annual Safety Inspection so 
we would be ready for one of my favorite events, The Orange County Pancake Breakfast, but the 
Safety Meeting was postponed.  Mother Nature once again decided to be cantankerous and ‘rain on 
our parade’. We still have time to have our cars checked for road worthiness to ensure we don’t 
have any unplanned “Roadside Seminars” for all the upcoming events the Activity Committee is 
dreaming up for us.    If you missed the rescheduled Safety Check on March 16th (already past by 
the time you read this), you can still have your Model A checked at Al’s Garage on most Saturdays. 
It should be an exciting and adventurous year. 
 
 Another of my favorite events is the ‘Relay for Life’ car show scheduled for July 21st.  All 
proceeds benefit the American Cancer Society.  This is a fun event for us and they have a variety 
of cars. Sign up if you wish to join us. 
 
 I would like to remind our members that the Business Meeting is once again a week earlier 
(March 22nd) due to Good Friday.  We had a pretty good turnout at our last Business Meeting where 
our guest speaker, Bruno Schmidt (Ursi’s son), gave us a great overview of modern gasoline and the 
good and bad things about modern gas in our Model A’s. (Like trying to keep it in a vented gas 
tank!!).  As the weather warms up, I would like to see more members attend meetings and get 
involved. 
 
 Until next time, remember to take the time to be kind. You can make all the difference in 
someone's day. 

  Dennis 
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 Harbor Area Model A Club on Tour 

CCRG-CLOVIS 
By  Pat Harrison 

 

Hi ho, hi ho, it’s off to Clovis we go. Thursday met at Wassabi for dinner—like herding cats. Those of us 

who made it enjoyed our meals being prepared on a grill at our table complete with a fire show, flying cooking 

utensils, and a beating heart. All of this including great food and cake (thanks Janet). 

Friday we all headed to the rodeo grounds for registration, raffle tickets and socializing. Many of us 

headed out to explore ALL the antique stores and their treasures. Back to rodeo grounds for a fantastic BBQ 

and good entertainment. When we were leaving, we noticed all the water bottles were being thrown away. Being 

the good members, citizens, and scavengers we are, we collected as many as we could to bring home to recycle 

and add the money to the our club’s account. 

Saturday the Sierra Club squeezed a lot of good tours into a very busy day. The tour my group was on  

included: 1) a gas station and another building refurbished to their 1950’s glory, 2) a home completely decorated 

in the 50’s style including a tiki room (and the couple lives in it). 3) Hillcrest Tree Farm where we all got a ride on 

a miniature train with an explanation of the history and how it all came about. 4) Beekman Estate (honey and bee 

business) for a box lunch and to see the collection of cars and memorabilia. 

 

 
 

And for the hardier members one more stop at Steve and Weeg’s friends’ goat farm. According to those 

who went a highlight with samples of the owners’ varieties of goat cheese. 

With little time to spare we all got ready for the banquet (many dressed in period attire). Another won-

derful meal. Raffle winners: Gloria, Mickey & Bea, and Tim. 

Steve was a big hit with his backdrop and camera. All the clubs and their members wanted pictures. 

A great event! Everyone is already looking forward to next year’s event in Visalia (with a side trip to          

Three Rivers). 

 Harbor crowd at the BBQ  

on Friday night 

Collecting plastic water  

bottles at the BBQ 

Dr. Steve at the CCRG on the  
Clovis rodeo grounds 
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Saturday Morning Coffee Gathering is Alive and Well! 
 If you are looking for a little tire-kicking adventure on Saturday mornings between 7 and 9AM, 
check out the Caffeine Cruisers at the corner of Artesia Blvd. and Hawthorne, in Torrance, CA. Sev-
eral of the Harbor Model A club members and other car enthusiasts of all  car types meet to talk cars. 
There are some very nice autos and some nice people there, too!  
The address is 17400 Hawthorne Blvd., Torrance CA. (at Artesia Blvd.) 
 Come on by and get your weekend started in true So. California style.  

2024 Membership, Roster and Club Merchandise Items  

 Jim Huizdos has a selection of new Club merchandise. We have hats, shirts, patches, t-shirts and we still 
have 60th anniversary items for sale at a discount. More to come. The updated 2024 Harbor phonebooks/
rosters are available from Ursi free of charge through e-mail. Club members that don't attend events can re-
quest a phonebook/roster by mail. Contact Ursi Schmidt at 310-561-4895. Make sure Ursi has your latest info. 
Just a note: We regularly update the roster. If you have any address changes, phone number changes or email 
changes, let Ursi know. Let Dick Wyckoff know, too. He’ll put the info in the Harbor Light.        

 
Congratulations! 

 Art and Daffy Wagner celebrated 

their 70th wedding anniversary with       

members of the Harbor Model A Club  

at the March 22nd meeting.  

 Active members for many years, we 

congratulate them on their special day. 

We love you! 
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April’s Happenings 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

 
APRIL 2024 
HARBOR A 

HAPPENINGS 

1 2 3 4 5 6 
MODEL A 

TECHNICAL 
SUPPORT  

Al’s Garage 
9:30-12 

7 
 

8 
 

DINNER 4:30 
*Location TBD 

 
 

9 10 
 

11 
 

12 13 
BOARD MEETING 

Al’s Garage 9:30 am 

 
MODEL A 

TECHNICAL 
SUPPORT  

Al’s Garage 
9:30-12 

14 
ORANGE CO 

PANCAKE 
BREAKFAST 

$10  
Harbor Freight 

6:45am leave 7am 

 

15 
 

DINNER 4:30 
*Location TBD 

16 
 
 

17 
 

 
MTG—11 A.M. 

 

18 19 
 

20 
 

MODEL A 
TECHNICAL 
SUPPORT  

Al’s Garage 
9:30-12 

21 
 
 

22 
 

DINNER 4:30 
*Location TBD 

 
 

23 
 

 

24 

 ADAMSON HOUSE 
& GARDEN $7 &  
GLADSTONES-

Lunch (More info 
to follow) 

25 
 

26 
 

MODEL A CLUB 
MEETING—

Walteria Club 
House 7:30 pm 

 

27 
 

MODEL A 
TECHNICAL 
SUPPORT  

Al’s Garage 
9:30-12 

28 
 

29 
 

DINNER 4:30 
*Location TBD 

30  
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
*Contact Jim Huizdos 
or Gloria Younkin for 
Monday night dinner 
location. 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
APRIL 
SUNDAY, APRIL 14TH, ORANGE COUNTY PANCAKE BREAKFAST 
Location:  Hart Park, 701 S. Glassell Street, Orange, CA  
Time:  7:30am – 11:00am 
Cost:  Breakfast – Adults $10.00 / Children $5.00 (Ages 2-10) 
For more information contact Aaron Magdaleno (714) 862-5773 
Meet @ Harbor Freight @ 6:45 leave at 7:00  
 

WEDNESDAY, APRIL 24TH, ADAMSON HOUSE & GARDENS 
Location: 23200 Pacific Coast Highway, Malibu, CA 90265  
Time: 8:30am  
Cost:  $7.00 (Please bring cash) 
Lunch following at Gladstone’s 
 

MAY  
(MODEL A YOUTH MONTH) 
Stay tuned – we are working with SCROC for another event with our up 
and coming mechanics! Date and info to follow! 

MAY  
SUNDAY, MAY 12TH (MOTHERS DAY), JANET KLEIN AND HER PARLOR BOYS  
Location:  Old Town Music Hall, 140 Richmond Street, El Segundo, 90245 
Time:  2:30pm 
Cost:  $25.00 per person  
 

FRIDAY, MAY 31ST, WHITE ELEPHANT SALE (FUND-RAISER) 

 This will be at our monthly meeting at the Walteria Club House 

 Please bring your donations and label with minimum bid 

 There will be a short meeting and then we will have fun bidding 
on the treasures that are being donated that evening.    

 Anything that is left will be included in the Garage Sale the next 
day 

 

SATURDAY, JUNE 1ST, GARAGE SALE 
Location:  TBD – If you would like to volunteer your home please contact 
anyone on the Activities Committee.   
 

Watch here for fun times ahead in your Model A  

 

 

Cancelled
d 

Cancelled 
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Good afternoon.   

 It is another beautiful day.  So glad 

the weather was just as wonderful yester-

day.  I want to reach out to all of you and 

thank you for making yesterday such a suc-

cess.  You all jumped in and pulled everything 

together!  And cleaned up too!  Many hands 

make the work easy and dare I say 

fun!  Thank you    

A couple pictures from the  

Annual Safety Check. 

(Thanks, Gloria) 

Many thanks to Jack & Joan Gordinier  

for hosting our annual  

Safety Inspection meeting 

A’s lined up ready for inspection 

Gary’s coupe 

More cars ready for inspection 

Dick checking tires on Mirco’s truck 
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Technical Tips 
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A Little Ford History 



 

HARBOR AREA MARC/MAFCA  BUSINESS MEETING 
DATE: March 22, 2024 LOCATION: Walteria Park Club House 

PRESIDENT:   Dennis Simpson called the meeting to order at 7:34PM. 

SALUTE TO THE FLAG: Weeg Thompson led the flag salute. 

RECOGNITION OF PAST PRESIDENTS: Drain Marshall, Dick Wyckoff and Tim Harrison. 

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING: Elaine Pisu moved that the minutes be approved as printed in the Harbor 

Light, seconded by Richard Parrish.  All were in favor. 

PRESIDENT:  Dennis Simpson thanked everyone for making the Safety Check and Potluck a big success.  Dennis 

reported Walt Hibbard had a stroke and his daughter will keep the club informed.  Walt’s birthday is April 7, he 

will be 96, cards would be appreciated.  Send to daughters address.  

VICE-PRESIDENT:  Tim Harrison reported batteries were donated to CCRG and Orange County Pancake Breakfast 

for their raffles. At the Safety Check Daffy won the 50-50 raffle, which was $125.00. 

TREASURER: Daffy Wagner reported a balance of $9990.23, some bills are still outstanding.            

 HARBOR  LIGHT EDITOR:  Dick Wyckoff reported April issue is almost ready to be published. Thanked Gloria 

for pictures taken at the Safety Check. Send articles and pictures of club events. 

TECHNICAL DIRECTOR:  Cliff LeFall reported 10 cars were checked at the Safety Check. Thanks to the 

Gordinier’s for hosting the Safety Check.  Garage will be closed March 23. 

TOUR DIRECTOR:  Open Position—Weeg Thompson and Pat Harrison reported for the activities committee. 

 April 14—Orange County Pancake Breakfast.  Meet at Harbor Freight at 6:45AM, leave at 7AM. 

 April 24—Tour to Adamson House is canceled 

 May 12—Janet Klein and her Polar Boys Play at 2:30PM in El Segundo, $25.00 per person. 

 June 15—Little Sisters of the Poor. More info later. 

TOOLS:  Bob DeCrescenzo --- Tools are available for club members. 

MEMBERSHIP:  Ursi Schmidt --- Reported Blanco and Modesto Bolanos have rejoined our club. 

SUNSHINE:  Theresa LeFall ---  Reported several members have health issues recently. Walt Hibbard, Drain 

Marshall, Don Knott, Steve Adams, Ruxella Speights, Bill Kealey, Jeanne Parrish, Monty Bates and Pat Tucker. 

WEBMASTER:  Steve Thompson – Website calendar updated.  Let Steve know if you don’t want your picture on the 

website. Steve had his photo booth at CCRG. 

ADVERTISING:  Jim Huizdos --- No report. 

MERCHANDISE:  Jim Huizdos:  New hats and other merchandise available. If you want the club logo on something, 

bring and Jim will have it done. 

REFRESHMENTS:  Weeg Thompson --- The Pisu’s and Covarrubias’s  brought a cake, cookies and ice cream for 

Daffy and Art’s 70th Anniversary. 

OLD/ON GOING BUSINESS: Clock prize winner Richard Parrish, Men’s drawing Nathan Sherry, Women’s drawing 

not present, next month$10.00.  

NEW BUSINESS: Elaine asked about raffle prize for NCRG.  Dennis said a donation will be made.         

NEXT BUSINESS MEETING:   April 26, 2024, Walteria Park Club House. 

NEXT BOARD MEETING:   April 13, 2024,  Al’s garage 

MEETING ADJOURNED:  8:20PM. 

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED:  Gloria Younkin, Secretary 



The Harbor Light is a monthly publication for the Harbor Area MARC/MAFCA.  All articles or want ads must be 
received by the 15th of each month in order to appear in the following month’s publication. Neither the Harbor 
Light and its staff, nor the Harbor Region of the Model A Restorer’s Club Inc. and Model A Ford Club of America, 
Inc. will assume any liability for errors or omissions, or for any liability or resultant damages for products, opin-
ions or services listed herein. Some information contained in our newsletter has been reprinted from other news-
letters; we thank and acknowledge them. Editor 
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April  Birthdays April   Anniversaries 

 

 

3 John Hernandez 

6 Mickey Fruchter 

7 Walt Hibbard 

12 Carol Olsen 

14 Drain Marshall 

17 Ottis Robinson 

19 Kathy Valot 

MAFFI Minute 
 Through the generosity of Donna Lewis, former MAFCA President and MAFFI Trustee, "Betsy", a 1930 

Ford Model A has been donated to help raise funds for the expansion of the beloved Model A Ford Museum. The 

car remains in the same condition as restored by Red Grow in the 1950's. Enjoy driving "Betsy", your newest 

Model A, to your next cruise-in or car show. This is a truly historical vehicle, once owned by a MAFFI Hall of 

Fame inductee. 

 "Betsy", became famous as the best Model A in the world. The Ford Model A has gathered 32 top place 

trophies in the 34 shows which the car was entered. That includes two national shows in 1957 and 1962. Overall, 

the car won 39 trophies. It is said that Red Grow's car, "Betsy", was an inspiration at the time. It drove many 

people to do their best in restoring their own car. This urge to do the best restoration possible, developed the 

need for more information about how to a better job. As a result, the Judging Standards evolved. We can thank 

Red Grow and the MAFCA founders for their vision. 

 In 1967, Red sold "Betsy" to a Ford car dealer 

named Dave Grubbs for $5,000, an unheard-of price in 

those days. As a result, Dave Grubb placed the car in a 

glass cage centered in his dealer showroom.  Now, you 

have a chance to own “Betsy” by entering a Sweepstakes 

through our website, https://www.maffi.org/index.htm , 

or scan the QR code and receive 20% more tickets for 

your Donation, available at checkout!" 

Happy Motoring, 

 Cindy Ellenbecker, MAFFI Trustee-Secretary 

A note from our President: 

 Long time member, Walt Hibbard, has had some serious heart 

issues and is in the hospital with no release date yet. Please refrain 

from calling daughter Marla but well wishes are welcome. Please send 

cards to Walt at:  4721 Via del Rancho, Yorba Linda, CA 92886. 

https://www.maffi.org/index.htm


 

M B RENTALS 

    Studio Equipment 

    Lights and Fixtures 

 

      Drain Marshall 
   Home: (310) 378-5061 

     Cell:  (310) 570-5938  
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25308 Crenshaw Blvd. 
Torrance, CA 90505 

Email: joeyssmokinbbq@outlook.com 
1-310-257-1324 

Proud printer of the ‘Harbor Light’ 

 

Our Advertising Friends 
CW Moss Ford Parts 
420 W. Chapman Ave. 

Orange, CA 92866 

1-800-322-1932 

 

 

Aquarium of the Pacific 
100 Aquarium Way 

Long Beach, CA 90802 

1-562-590-3100 

 

 

Snyder’s Antique Auto 
12925 Woodworth Rd. 

New Springfield, OH 44443 

1-888-262-5712 

 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Ford+Model+A+Drawings&view=detailv2&&id=5550F79B282484C1C54AEC7D6E1A022467D7B4D8&selectedIndex=18&ccid=%2baJkYNR3&simid=607993045845607523&thid=OIP.Mf9a26460d477d0c920261ad706479251o0


From: 
Harbor Area Model A Club 
Dick Wyckoff, Editor 
337 Lomita St. 
El Segundo CA 90245 

2024 Board of Directors: 
President: 
Dennis Simpson      (310) 343-8227 

Email:  OldFordor@gmail.com 
Vice-President: 
Tim Harrison       (310) 920-3319 
Treasurer: 
Daffy Wagner        (310) 374-6113 
Secretary: 
Gloria Younkin         (310) 316-8722 
Activities Committee:   
 OPEN 
Technical Director/Safety: 
Cliff LeFall        (323) 715-3153 

Appointed Officers: 
Membership: 
Ursula Schmidt    (310) 561-4895 
Historian:   
Janet Winter       (310) 251-6673 
Sunshine Secretary:  
Theresa LeFall     (323) 715-3153 
Advertising: 
Jim Huizdos     (310) 375-2737 
Refreshments Coordinator: 
Weeg Thompson   (310) 346-6409 
Regional Correspondent: 
Sue Hankins     (310) 357-5233 
Web: HarborAreaModelAClub.com 

Appointed Officers: 
Tool Custodian: 
Bob De Crescenzo (310) 540-3690 
Merchandise: 
Jim Huizdos (310) 375-2737 
M/Sergeant-at-Arms: 
Jack Gordinier      (424) 263-2397 
Webmaster:   
Steve Thompson    (310) 346-6143 
Harbor Light editor: 
Dick Wyckoff      
Phone:  (310) 322-8863 (h) 
 (310) 779-5772  (c)  

E-mail: JannDick@earthlink.net 

April 2024 

 

     TO: 

For MARC info and membership, see 
www.ModelARestorers.org 

For MAFCA info and membership, see 
www.MAFCA.com 

The Harbor Area A’s meet monthly on the last Friday of every month at the Walteria Park Clubhouse, located at  3855 W. 
242nd St. in Torrance, California.  Meetings begin at 7:30 PM (The park is located about 1-1/2 blocks west of Hawthorne Blvd. 
and one block south of Pacific Coast Hwy.)  We’d like to invite all interested parties, even if they don’t own a Model A Ford, to 
come and join us.  Our goal is to educate the public about Model A Fords  and have fun while doing it.   

The Harbor Light 

1931 Era Poster 


